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This picture brings together all the tasks I am currently working on in the garden clipping trees and hedges, re-

potting the bulbs plus admiring Dactylorhiza flowers which are a major feature in our garden at this time of year. 

 

 
In the background of the previous picture you can see the bulb houses full of pots of bulbs, still with the dried up 

leaves, in their summer rest. I would like to repot them all every year as they will increase and grow better if I do 

but I simply cannot manage that however have learned that with additional feeding I can get away with doing them 

every two or  three years so I aim to do around a half to a third each year. I have now made a start with the pots of 

seed raised bulbs that have not yet been re-potted since they were sown; like these Narcissus confusus. 



 

The other 

major seasonal 

work is the 

cutting of the 

hedges and the 

pruning of the 

trees. I have 

clipped all the 

hedges now - 

all the 

clippings were 

shredded and 

are now 

composting to 

form a humus- 

rich mulch 

which I will 

spread over the 

beds sometime 

during the 

winter, now I 

am working my 

way through 

the conifers. It 

is not necessary 

to prune or clip 

conifers ï I 

could just leave 

this 

Chamaecyparis 

obtuse nana 

gracilis but it 

would form a 

dense outline 

more like a 

large bush than 

a ódwarfô tree- 

so every year I 

clip it in 

imitation of the 

fabulous 

Japanese-style 

cloud pruned 

trees. Opening 

up the structure 

to form layers 

of foliage 

makes it look 

much more like 

a dwarf tree 

than a large 

bush. Yes it is a dwarf when you compare it to the type species which at thirty plus years old, as this one is, would 

be a tree of 35m tall with a trunk up to 1 m in diameter. I start pruning at the top of the tree and work my way down 

clipping back most of the new seasonôs shoots, as well as removing any growth that grows downwards from a 

branch, with the intention of defining the layers. It is important to start shaping a conifer at an early age as the 

majority of them will not break buds from older wood ï that is wood where there is no active green growth. 



  
With a few exceptions all the many Dactylorhiza that we grow in our garden have arisen as self-sown seedlings. 

These two 

pictures show 

the summer 

phase of the 

early spring bed 

where we 

started the year 

with Eranthis 

and Galanthus 

way back in 

February ï now 

it is like a 

jungle with 

Arisaema, 

Uvularia and 

Dactylorhiza 

along with 

some of the 

larger Corydalis 

species. It has 

become a bit 

too much of a 

jungle and I 

intend to do 

some major 

lifting and 

dividing in the 

next few monthsô time - if the weather allows. 


